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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

     At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 

     22nd January 2013. 

     Present




Mr. R. Piper                     Chairman




Mrs. Boot-Handford 
     Chairman of Council

                                    Mr. M. Benson




Mr. P. Dennis

                                    Mr. B. Lamb   




Mr. R. Leithall




Mrs. H. Rogers

844.   Declaration of interest.

Mr. Dennis declared an interest in the Parish Hall floor item on the agenda.
845.  Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mrs. Boot-Handford  Bere Ferrers Villagers wish to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee by 

planting bulbs all over the place, some in front of people’s property and others on the verges. Mrs. McDonald has asked if Council can write to Devon County Highways seeking permission.
2. Mr. Lamb.  Regarding the application with Horrabridge Parish Council for monies from the TAP 

Fund. This has had its ups and downs. Mr. Piper has had discussions with the Chairman of Horrabridge Council and sorted out the kind of mower required.
Lengthy discussions took place and questions were asked about various aspects of the  
finer details.

Mr. Lamb proposed that this Council go ahead with the bid, and if successful Chairman of F. & G. P. and Recreation speak with the Council Workman, seconded by Mr. Leithall.
3. Mr. Benson As there is heavy rain forecast could the Clerk chase up County to clear the blocked 

drains at the bottom of Cornwall Street.
Mr. Benson asked if the Clerk could contact the Housing Association regard the end house in The Close as the fencing has been damaged for some time.
Mr. Benson asked for a poster to be placed in the noticeboard regarding the forthcoming exhibition on the Tavy and Bere Alston Railway and Cycle Route.

4. The Clerk asked permission to go into part two, Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed Council go into part 

two, seconded by Mr. Dennis.

Discussions were held.

Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed come out of part two, seconded by Mr. Dennis.
846.   Minutes of the meeting held on 18th December to deal with matter arising.

Matters Arising

Minute 806  The Clerk brought up the state of the door on the public toilet for the disabled. The front 

veneer is peeling off; also the place needs pressure washing and re-painting. Refer to February’s meeting with costings.
Minute 812 (3) Parishioners request for a fence around the Bere Alston War Memorial. Mrs. Boot-
        Handford thought it would be a shame to put back the fencing. Obviously it would cost Council.
847.  Accounts for payment.

The Clerk presented the accounts for January to the sum of £4,320.01p. Mr. Lamb was not in agreement with paying the full amount to Pascoe and Son the Stone Mason as he felt the job had not been completed and was not happy with the quality of work. The Clerk has spoken with the Stone Mason who has agreed there is more pointing to finish off at Bere Ferrers, he has also as a good will gesture agreed to resite the granite step to where Council wish it placed. After discussions it was agreed to pay the account but Clerk to write stating Council’s concerns.

 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mrs. Rogers.
848.   Financial Statement.
The Clerk presented the financial statements for January. After discussions Mr. Benson proposed 

acceptance of the statements, seconded Mr. Leithall.
849.
Proposed Precept.
Discussions were held over the precept figures Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that a figure of £62,639 be the precept for the year 2013-14, seconded by Mr. Dennis.

850.   Review of Standing Orders.
Mrs. Boot-Handford gave a resume of the alterations to the Standing Orders certain suggested items 

were not agreed, and were removed.
Mrs. Boot-Handford will alter the amendments and the document will be circulated to all Councillors as soon as it is ready.
851.   Review of Financial Regulations.
Mr. Lamb and the Reverend Law have agreed to undertake the review of the Financial Regulations 

for March F. & G. P.
852.   Review of Wayleaves.

Defer to February’s meeting.

853.  Parish Hall Floor.

Mr. Dennis thanked the Council for the hall floor. The company that did the work stated that the floor needs buffing every 10 days and so he suggested a 16” buffer be purchased. The NPR 1530 commercial floor polisher costs £430 plus a box of 5 buffing pads at £35.40.
Mr. Lamb asked Mr. Dennis if he could obtain two more quotes for Council to consider.
Mr. Dennis also reported that when the floor gets wet it is slippery, there has already been an 

accident because of the wet. Mr. Dennis has looked into purchasing mats that would soak up the water and these work out at £43.50 each. He has also contacted Initial the Professional Floor Mat Service and they have supplied him with a quote for two mats one for the parish Hall Porch and one for the entrance to the lobby in the new build at a cost of £232.20. Mr. Dennis asked if Council would consider purchasing the one mat for the porch.

Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed the payment for one mat for one year at a cost of £116.10 +vat, seconded by Mrs. Rogers. A vote was taken: 4 for the proposal, 1 against and 1 abstention Mr. Dennis could not vote. Motion Carried.  

854.   Correspondence.
(1) Andy Lyle Tavistock Area Support Service.
“TASS has been highlighted by local and national bodies as a Good Example of a Local Charity 

  king a Difference to Local People.
  Over the past 28 years TASS has delivered a wide range of Services and today it continues to support people living in Tavistock and outlying areas through:
· Transport (5 Wheelchair accessible minibus & transport to health)

· 9 Outreach Centre’s 

· Advice and Information.

· Befriending Service

· And a lot more.

As a lot of our work is delivered in your Parishes, I was hoping that you might give me the opportunity to share with you the difference and benefit TASS has in supporting your Parishioners.
Tass is a small local charity making a difference to local people, giving them hope for a better tomorrow”.

I look forward to meeting and sharing with you, on how 180 volunteers (the unsung heroes of our community) make a difference to over 800 people a month. 

2.  Peter Dale Community Safety & Emergency Planning Officer. South Hams District Council.
“There are a number of planned initiatives being considered over the next few weeks, as a response to recent flooding in particular, Which includes:-

· An Emergency Planning/Awareness video and associated leaflet.

· The National Flood Forum have been asked to arrange a Flood Workshop for the benefit of South Hams and West Devon communities, date and venue to be fixed.

· An Emergency Planning Workshop is to be held in West Devon and South hams, dates and venues to be confirmed, to assist town/parish councils in the preparation of community and emergency plans.

3. DALC Consultations .n Borough Council

“NALC Follow-Up Survey-Localisation of Council Tax Support-On-going Lobbying Activity.

In order to assist NALC in its on-going lobbying efforts, I would be very grateful if you could please try to answer the three questions by noon on the 30/1 at the latest (we are keenly aware that many of your councils are currently setting their budgets as we speak, so some of you may not yet be able to give definitive answers to all these questions)

1. What % of the available Council Tax Benefit grant will your local council be receiving for 2013-14?;
2. How much (in%) will your local council’s tax base have shrunk (or grown) between 2012-13 and 2013-14?; and
3. What impact will any reduction of your local council’s council tax base (if applicable) in 2013-14 have had in terms of the way your local council sets its budget and delivers services?
Your helpful answers will be included in a survey summary report which will be submitted to Eric Pickles, MP”.

4. Carole Cowell Project Officer Beregen.
“Here is the quote from Light Years for a PA system for the hall, this is very good compared to the 

first one. It will also complement our projector and screen wi fi package for the hall. The total quote
 is £2,617.00 +vat”.
5.  Letter of apology from a youth caught damaging Council property.

Letter of apology. “I am very sorry for setting fire to the toilet rolls in the Public Toilets. I accept full responsibility for my actions. It will not happen again. I am going to undertake a litter pick up on the playing field. I am sorry for the inconvenience”.

Mrs. Boot-Handford read the following reply; “Thank you for your letter. Whilst we were very disappointed that you decided to commit a silly act of vandalism recently, Parish Council members would like to join with me in thanking you for taking the brave, and correct decision in owning up and, therefore, facing up to your responsibilities”.

6. Information.

Devon Senior, Voice Everyone’s Tomorrow January magazine.
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.58pm

Signed this 29th January 2013. 

Chairman……………………………..

